NEW ENGLAND SECTION AWMA
MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

February 7, 2006- Teleconference
Attendance:

	Present
	Not Present
	Member
	Present
	Not Present
	Member

	X
	
	Mike Anderson
	
	X
	Dammon Frecker

	X
	
	Norm Beloin
	X
	
	Steve Kmiotek

	
	X
	Ed Benoit
	
	X
	Linda Markarian

	X
	
	Judy Shuckerow Bourdon
	
	X
	Doug Murray

	
	X
	Charlie Cappannari
	X
	
	Don Neal

	X
	
	Pete Catizone
	X
	
	Dale Raczynski

	X
	
	John Chandler
	
	X
	Gordon Reynolds

	
	X
	Mark Chrisos
	
	X
	Ruth Silman

	
	X
	Larry Decker
	X
	
	Bob Silvestri

	X
	
	Andrea Fee-Blackberg
	
	X
	Billy Hanson (WIT)



Norm Beloin and Bob Silvestri were on phone for meeting. 
Minutes/Action Items
 Bob Silvestri motioned to accept January meeting minutes.  Steve Kmiotek 2nd the motion. All voted in favor.   January meeting minutes approved.

ACTION 1:  None.
Board Membership
Dale to call Lee Hoffman at Pullman to see if interested in Newsletter Chair.  Mike Anderson is new Exhibits Chair.  

ACTION 2: Dale will ask Lee Hoffman if interested in Newsletter Chair.
Future Events/ 

Sponsorship
Breakfast Meeting


Norm Beloin gave an update on the speakers for the March Breakfast meeting.  Alison can not speak.  Norm Beloin is to ask Ann Arnold to speak (Norm at meeting with Ann on Feb 8th).  Norm will work on getting a speaker.  Breakfast meeting notice went out. Recommendation made to have Ruth Silman to resend the notice in a week.  Also notice to be resent if speaker changes. 
Environmental Business Council Air Quality sent notice for February 28th seminar.  AWMA-NES was not on announcement.  EBC seminar is geared towards non-members.  The seminar is an introduction: who does the air regulations apply to permitting.   The seminar is ½ day with multiple speakers.  Steve Kmiotek volunteered to speak and will let Ruth know that he is available.  
Dale is looking for any additional ideas for breakfast meetings.  
Pete Catizone mentioned MIT report might be a good breakfast meeting.  Earlier meeting held on related subject as annual conference topic. Pete asked what people thought about having report authors give presentation as a breakfast meeting (generate some interest before hand).  Dale mentioned that report is 3 years old.  One of the report authors is John Holden from Harvard.  Pete did not see any harm in repeating topic.  Pete was thinking May/June timeframe.  Dale asked Board members to look at report to see if anyone knows any of the authors on the list and to see if anyone can contact (direct connection).  

John Chandler mentioned that RGGI is still a hot topic but nit for a meeting.  

Pete mentioned BART issue – as something that may have impact on members.  Dale mentioned that DEP had meeting on BART/CAIR recently that about 50 folks attended and MA has about 30 sources on list.  Pete gave update tat eligible/exempt sources modeling protocol is June/July timeframe for states.  Bob Silvestri mentioned that BART eligible sources for CT on list.  Pete said that it was published in Federal Register and EPA website lists sources.  Bob mentioned that DEP in CT has a work group meeting for CAIR in CT.  Next meeting scheduled is Thursday, February 9th in Hartford.  He estimates that attendance will be about 25.   CT DEP is discussion of allowances.  Several states are having discussions on allocations.  NECA Environmental meeting had slides on BART.  CT further along than other states.  Wondering if CT Chapter is planning anything related to this topic?

ACTION 4:  Norm Beloin to follow-up with obtaining speakers for the breakfast meeting.  

ACTION 5: Ruth to resend announcement for March breakfast meeting.  


ACTION 6: Further discussion on future breakfast meeting topics. 


ACTION 7: Board members to look at report and let Board know if there are any authors that they would be able to contact.
S&CC/HQ
There is no Update from Headquarters.  AWMA is still planning to have National Conference on New Orleans in June.  EM Magazine still had it listed as New Orleans.  It is opening up next month for exhibitors.

The SCC meeting was on February 6, 2006 in Alaska.  Next time and location for the S&CC should be the annual meeting.  If Pete attends the conference he will attend the S&CC meeting at the conference.  Therefore, the Board will tentative plan for the participation of Pete at the conference.  No other Board member is currently planning to attend the conference. 

ACTION 8: Confirm time and location of next SCC meeting.
Newsletter
Dale thanked Dammon for the draft newsletter.  Dale has a few edits to send along to Dammon.  Steve also has a few comments on the newsletter.  (Andrea arrived at meeting).  Andrea sent Dammon write-up for newsletter for voting – the write-up needs to direct folks to website.  Dale is to ask Neil if he knows how to set-up voting system on website for the Education question.  Andrea reviewed the options for vote choices.  (Don Neal arrived).  Bob discussed of how to get input for those responding.  A suggestion was made of a separate email with link directly to web.  Andrea is to ask Ruth to send separate email with link for voting on education.   Dammon added article on lunchtime speaker. 

ACTION 9:  Dale and Steve to get Dammon a few edits on draft newsletter.

ACTION 10:  Dale to check with Neil on setting up voting system.

ACTION 11:  Andrea to edit write-up to direct folks to website and to contact Ruth to send out email about voting.  
Treasurer’s Report
Steve Kmiotek provided a summary of the latest treasurer report.  Steve stated that the accounts have been transferred and the former checking account closed.  There is approximately $20,000 in new checking account.  Steve said that the transfer of all documents is still an open action item.  Steve is continuing to research current meeting locations (he has a number of emails into locations).  In the Auburn area there are two which he has information on: Comfort Inn (has a room that holds up to 12 people and is $75/4hrs); Hampton Inn (30 people at $150/4hrs).  Steve will get firm numbers.  Pete will get historical information on the costs of meetings.  In the case of Auburn there are several potential locations.  The first meeting time that we are looking for would be the April 4th meeting.  Steve will also check in with d on Maxwell’s.  Ed was researching restaurants.  

Steve received package from MA Science Fair.  Question- Do we want to contribute again (previous level $1000)?  Don Neal made motion to fund $100 to MA Science Fair.  Andrea 2nd motion.  All in favor.

ACTION 12:  Ed Benoit to get Steve Kmiotek his files.


ACTION 13: Steve Kmiotek to review files and scan some and get to Don Neal.    


ACTION 14: Steve and Ed obtaining and reviewing information for potential meeting locations.

ACTION 15: MA Science Fair check to be sent.
Membership
No Update.

ACTION 16: None.
Website 
Board has been updated on the website.    .
 
ACTION 17: None. 
Education
Andrea Fee-Blackberg sent email to Larry Decker regarding competition and Earth Day meeting.  She has not heard anything from Larry. She will contact student – Billy Hanson at Wentworth.  Andrea tried to conduct VT student (Paula) that presented poster at the 2004 conference (NES).  Andrea also tried to locate the other two students who had won on the national level.  Andrea is going to ask Ruth to check membership list for students.    

ACTION 18:   Andrea will contact Billy Hansen at Wentworth.


ACTION 19: Andrea will ask Ruth to check membership to see if students are listed.
Connecticut Chapter
No update.

ACTION 20: None.
Annual Conference
Format for Conference- 


Dale had discussion with Dan Moon on the idea of a co-event with EBC.  (Dale recently put together seminar for EBC on LNG – 1/2 day and the seminar had an attendance of about 65 people.   EBC is set-up to do these types of events.  Share the conference with EBC would likely use EBC rates (higher than our rates), and use EBC’s website to register.  Dale suggested rates of $165/members; $200/non-memebers; and $125/government).  EBC’s membership list is about 4000.  EBC typically has sponsors (e.g., Gold, silver, etc.).  Dale thought EBC could get sponsors and AWMA would have the exhibitors.  EBC would be responsible for registration and we would be responsible for technical content.  

Discussion held on topic of using EBC.   It would mean increased membership list.  Pete asked if EBC is non-profit.  Steve believes it is.  Pete asked do they have the same focus, commitments, etc.   Pete also asked if these would be a problem if we take membership money and share with EBC.  Pete asked if we may be able to pay EBC for registration.  Dale thinks EBC would be amenable to however we would want to structure it.  Dale is EBC energy chair currently.  Steve mentioned that EBC’s mission may differ.  Dale said that EBC is made up of consultants, attorneys, industrial facilities, and schools.  Outreach is on a technical basis.  Both Steve and Dale said EBC is not legislative, Steve will check on 501 C obligations.  Tentative date to EBC is November 10th and location is Wyndham.  The annual meeting may need to be separate from lunch meeting. Question asked if there are any objections to general approach- details to follow with more information.  There were no objections to the general approach. 

Discussion held on topic of Nuclear.  


Discussion held on 4 sessions and 12 speakers maximum for the entire day.  Bob suggested no lunchtime speaker.   The number of sessions will depend on subject and how it breaks down.  Suggestion made for ½ hour breaks.  Discussion held on no lunchtime speaker or who would be a potential speaker.  


Discussion held on potential speakers.  Don Neal suggested one session Waste Management/ Transportation.  Technology could be another session.  What about EPC contractor approach – Technology (Shaw group, Bechtel, GE, Westinghouse, etc.).  Topic could also include emergency planning and climate change issue.  Two areas of interest are Safety and (evacuation plans/accident prevention), and Waste.  Speaker for NRC suggested.


Steve suggested lunchtime speaker on new evacuation plans for Boston.  John, Bob, Dale and Andrea mentioned having connections that they could contact related to this topic (experts).

 
Another conference is coming up on this topic.  


Currently, only Dale and Mark have volunteered for the annual conference committee.  


Volunteers: Bob S, Dale, Mark, Pete, and Mike Anderson.  Annual Conference Committee meeting is to be set-up by Dale.


ACTION 21: Steve to check on 501C obligations.


ACTION 22: Come up with potential list of speakers. 


ACTION 23: Dale to set up first meeting for Annual conference Committee.

Future Meetings

March 7, 2006 Meeting at Wyndham, Westborough, MA.
April 4, 2006
Other Items 


Meeting adjourned.

